SERV. NAC. DE SALUD
HOSPITAL REGIONAL DE CONCEPCION
SERVICIO DE CIRUGIA
HETE DE HONACIO SONZALEZ 6.

Concepcion, January 20, 1956.

Dr. Benjamin G. Horning, M.D. W.K. Kellog Foundation Battle Creek, Michigan

Dear Dr. Horning:

Thank you for your kind latter of December 29.

As soon as we received the letter from Dr. Hayes concerning Dr. Hernandez Peon, we asked him to make Dr. Hernandez a formal offer in our name. We have not his answer yet, but through one of our fellows who is now in Mexico, in the Instituto de Cardiología, we know that Dr. Hernandez is considering it very seriously.

According with yours news and Dr. Hayes's and Dr. Hernandez Peon's curriculum vitae, he is a very good candidate and we really hope to secure his coming.

Foundation provided for our University is duly arrived in very good conditions. As the different items did not came together and customs and the import permit takes a long time to be secured it was not till December that we were able to inform you. I have made every item from your list to be cheked and eveything is o.k.

The University of Concepcion Medical School is very grateful from the W.K. Kellog Foundation for this cooperation in providing the Department of Physiology and the Clinical Laboratory of the Regional Hospital with this very fine equipment for thacking and research,



SERV. NAC. DE SALUD
HOSPITAL REGIONAL DE CONCEPCION
SERVICIO DE CIRUGIA
HE D. KRACO GONZALEZ G.

We have good news from Dr. Varas: he has been offered a Residency in Psychiatry. Although Dr. Varas is badly needed here, our Faculty authorized him to accept this offer because it is a unique opportunity for him.

Dr. Darío Enríquez is due here very soon. I am anxious to know of his experiences in the surgical services he visited.

Dr. Edgardo Enríquez has had a fine esperience in New Orleann and is preparing to visit other Repartments of Anatomy in different Medical Schools.

I supose you are about to leave for South America. As usual we expect you in March as one of our most welcomed friends.

Mary and the children joints me in sending you our test wishes. Ignacio succeded with honors in his freshman's examinations.

Yours, very truly,

Ignacio González G.